RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC.

Bowling Committee October 1, 2020

The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Social Hall #2

PRESENT: Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Ron Jesse and Committee Members Darrel Larson, Chet Sharpe, Fred Jones, Sharon McCauley, Ron Shasteen, Jim Powell, Bruce Lamb, Don Meyer

RCSC STAFF: RCSC Director of Bowling Randy Johnson

GUESTS: RCSC Board Secretary, Darla Akins

APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY: The Summary from the September 3, 2020 meeting was approved as presented.

Randy Johnson, RCSC Director of Bowling: Reported on the following items:

Reopening

• On September 4, 2020, both centers reopened for open play and bowling income has been very light. Only RCSC cardholders are allowed to participate in open play at this time due to COVID-19 restrictions. Accepting credit cards only for payment.

Credit Card Issue

• During the first four days of reopening we could not process credit cards due to an issue with our credit card processing company and credit cards were processed manually using handwritten receipts. Since then this issue has been resolved.

New Office System

• The new Brunswick back office system offers us more marketing tools. We can send bowlers free games, discounts, incentives to join leagues or notify of tournaments etc. We are in the early stages of learning the new system. We have performed some experimentation and some of you may have received emails from the system.

Leagues

No leagues are scheduled at this time; however, we have been working on scheduling
and preparing communications to be used once leagues are allowed to return. We expect
that not many of the winter visitors will be returning due to travel restrictions and / or
health risks. Several bowlers have vacated their lockers, which may be a sign that some
bowlers may not be returning

Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director: Informed the committee that due to a shortened season, a 16-week league will cost \$12.00. If you bowl in 2 or more leagues, the USBC cost will be \$24.00. Online applications for all tournaments in the metro area are available. The BVL main bowling event is scheduled for November 21, 2020 at AMF Union Hills Bowling Center.

Roger Beebe, Sun City Bowling Association President: Nothing to report

Discussion Items: The canopies at Lakeview Lanes main entrance need attention and replacement so they match.

Thanks was given to the RCSC Board from the Committee for allowing them to open even though bowling was operating at a deficit.

Old Business: None

New Business: Remodeling of the rest rooms behind lanes 1 and 2 at Lakeview Lanes needs attention. Management will again be consulted regarding this.

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 9:40am.

Next meeting: November 5, 2020 at 9:00am - Lakeview Social Hall #2

Respectfully Submitted,

Darrel Larson, Secretary